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Children enjoying the sports day organised by international volunteers at the local school in Mwika, Tanzania 

Voluntary Service International (VSI)
National Committee

The 2012 AGM was held in Cloughjordan, Co. Tipperary in December and 25 members took part. 

The AGM elected a new National Committee (NC). They were –Ken Jennings (Chair), Armin Krautgasser (Treasurer), Kate O Carroll, Michelle Lam, Doireann Cooney and Andrew Mc Keown.
The NC met several times during 2013. The main issues covered at the meetings were VSI Governance; Finances of VSI; Programmes of VSI. 

Staff  

-Tom Ryder (VSI Co-ordinator)

-Helen Walmsley (Volunteer Programme Coordinator) 

-Grace Walsh (Teenage Programme Co-ordinator) 

-Catherine Lawless (Office Administrator) 

-Minerva Jormola (IVP Placement Officer) 

The National Committee would like to express gratitude to the staff team who over the year have approached their work in a professional and enthusiastic manner. 

THANKS:  The National Committee would like to thank
· All our volunteers, activists and committee members

· Sponsoring and Co-operating organisations

· Office of the Minister for Children and Youth Affairs

· Youth In Action Programme / Leargas

· FAS

· Howlin and O’Rourke –auditors

· HSE

· SCI Branches and the SCI International Secretariat. 

- VSI is a member of the National Youth Council of Ireland

- VSI is a member of Dochas, the network of NGO’s in Development

- VSI is a signature to the Dochas Code of Conduct on Images and Messages

- VSI is a signatory to the Volunteering Options Code of Good Practice for Sending Organisations

Voluntary Service International (VSI)

30 Mountjoy Square, Dublin 1

www.vsi.ie 
info@vsi.ie    

Like us on facebook: VsiIreland 
Phone: +353(1) 8551011
VSI is the Irish Branch of Service Civil International (SCI), a worldwide movement working for peace, social justice and international understanding through voluntary service, international exchanges, education and awareness programmes. Registered as Seirbhis Deonach Idirnàisiùnta Teo. Company limited by guarantee. Registration No.: 14 05 20; Charity no.: CHY 9220
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International Volunteer Projects Programme 2013

IVP Projects in Ireland 

VSI hosted 15 projects north and south during 2013 and involved  95 volunteers from over  25 countries. This included 1 new project sponsor Grangebeg Camphill Community in Co. Kildare. See table for more details. VSI staff and volunteers recruited Coordinators for the projects and organised 2 training sessions for them. Coordinators volunteered and supported the projects in Mosney, Killarney, Clear and Grangebeg. 
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Volunteers in Killarney National Park (wearing nets to keep the midges away
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IVP Volunteers abroad
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VSI received 135 applications for projects abroad this year. 72 volunteers were placed in 27 different countries worldwide –Armenia, Belgium, Brazil, Croatia, Czech Republic, Germany, Ecuador, Estonia, Finland, Iceland, Italy, Kenya, Nepal, Palestine, Poland, Portugal, Russia, Slovenia, Sri Lanka, Sweden, Tanzania, Thailand, Turkey, Uganda, Ukraine, USA and Vietnam. The volunteers worked in a variety of areas including environment, work with children, people with disabilities and young people and arts and culture. 
VSI organised 3 Preparation Workshops for outgoing volunteers in May and June and also met with individual volunteers. Issues covered included health and safety, child protection, intercultural learning, expectations, insurance and practical issues. VSI organised 1 Evaluation Workshop in September which 15 volunteers attended. In addition many volunteers completed the online evaluation form.  VSI volunteers organised these workshops with the support of the staff team. 
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Volunteers on the heritage project in Armenia

IVP Main Programme Events 2013:
[image: image13.jpg]


   Volunteers at the VSI Evaluation Day 

· 5 Info Events in Dublin to promote the programme with over 100 participants taking part

· 11 volunteer and career fairs mostly in colleges; in Belfast, Dublin and Galway where we met with 400 people. 

· 3 Preparation Workshops for outgoing volunteers 
· 2 Leader Training Workshops

· During the summer months various staff, members and volunteers visited the projects in Ireland and met all the volunteers and hosts          
· Evaluation Workshop in September

· Arrival of our EVS volunteer Minerva Jormola from Finland, as our Placement Officer in February
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  Thanks to:
· IVP Committee members in 2013: Annette Duffy Diego Gallagher, Emmet Griffin, Lorena Lampedecchia.

· The trainers of the Coordinators: Emmet Griffin, Minerva Jormola and Lorena Lampedecchia. The volunteer Coordinators who coordinated projects in Ireland: Donnacha O’Ceallaigh – Mosney, Tom Browne, Liza O’Callaghan, Kevin Gallagher and Kevin O’Sullivan – Killarney National Park and Minerva Jormola – Grangebeg Camphill Community and other volunteers who helped out with the training and support of the Coordinators and training. 

· The volunteers who visited the projects in Ireland to support the international volunteers and host organisations 

· The fantastic staff and volunteers of the host organisations in Ireland who welcome and look after their volunteers wonderfully

· Glebe House who hosted an extra group of volunteers at short notice as their project was cancelled

· A special thanks to Catherine Lawless, our incredible Administrator who has worked tirelessly supporting all the projects 

[image: image15.png]



[image: image16.png]


[image: image17.png]



VSI Co-ordinator Training Workshops 

This year VSI organised two co-ordinator training workshops in April and June. In total 16 participants attended the workshops including 1 volunteer from IVS GB. Both workshops went really well and there was very positive feedback from both the participants and the VSI facilitators i.e. Lorena, Minerva and Emmet. One of the positive outcomes was that we were able to recruit 7 Coordinators for Irish projects this year. 

The workshops included a wide range of themes and issues were covered including - health and safety, group dynamics, leadership styles and practicalities to name a few. The participants were relieved to hear the co-ordinator also has rights and is not responsible for everything!  Everybody enjoyed their time while learning new things also about themselves and the experience was encouraging for the coming years. 
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Volunteers with the children and at the centre                                                                                                                                                                                                    

VSI International Volunteer Projects in Ireland 2013

	Project description  
	Type of Work:
	Study Theme:
	Date 

	Camphill Ballybay offers a sheltered environment for people with intellectual disabilities At the community there is a small farm building, a weavery, candle-making workshop, a wood workshop and garden buildings. The farm and vegetable garden are run along organic/ bio-dynamic lines (Co. Monaghan).
	Picking fruit and general gardening work
	Camphill philosophy and life in the community


	July



	CLEAR - Centre for Learning, Education, Awareness & Revival whose values and principles are equality, social justice, sustainable development and intercultural understanding and provides training in these areas. CLEAR is creating a training centre (Co. Wexford). 
	Renovation work on the training centre and cultivating farmland.
	Permaculture and sustainable development.
	August 

	Cuisle The Irish Wheelchair Association is a voluntary organisation dedicated to the achievement of full social, economic and educational integration of people with physical disabilities, Cuisle is their holiday centre (Co. Roscommon). 
	Volunteers socialise and interact with the holiday guests and accompany them on trips and also help in the kitchen. 
	Disability issues.
	July x 2

	Glebe House is a cross community residential  centre aims to enable people to understand their different points of view and experience alternatives to violence and conflict and ways of living in peace (Co. Down).
	Cleaning of the Centre, harvesting fruit and making jams and preserves.


	Northern Ireland politics, history, community relations
	

	Grangebeg Camphill Community is a small Camphill community for adults who have intellectual disabilities. The community cares for and manages 46 acres of land, on which they run a small herd of cattle, sheep, pigs and chickens. The community is organically certified (Co. Kildare). 
	Helping the community to build a natural outdoor shelter which will house a pizza oven, landscaping.


	Camphill philosophy and life in the community


	July

	Killarney National Park is 10,000 hectares in size and comprises mountains, lakes and woodland. It has an extensive range of trees, plants and wildlife. In the 19th century the rhododendron tree/bush was introduced and this has proved to be a highly invasive and destructive tree and has threatened to colonise large areas of the park (Co. Kerry).
	Rhododendron control in remote areas of the park. 


	Environmental issues
	July x 2, August x 1

	Mosney is a former holiday resort, which now provides housing for almost 700 residents from 50 different countries seeking asylum in Ireland. There are approximately 100 children and young people aged 6 – 16yrs resident in Mosney, volunteers are needed to help run a Summer Activity Camp for some of these children (Co. Meath).
	Organising activities: sports, arts, drama etc. for the children, day trips are also planned.
	Asylum-seeking process in different countries
	August

	SHINE ('Spina Bifida Hydrocephalus Ireland Nurturing Empowerment') is an annual residential Summer Independence Training Project which caters for teenagers and young adults with Spina Bifida and/or Hyrocephalus (Dublin).
	Encouraging and supporting participants so assisting participants with personal care, kitchen duty clamping, wheelchairs onto buses. 
	Social care, disability awareness, occupational therapy.
	July x 3, August x 2


Teenage Programme

Living in Dependence II: Sharing the Message

The second stage of the Living in Dependence Youth Initiative project has been running since March and will continue until December. The project aims to share the challenges, frustrations and experiences of living as a young person seeking asylum in Ireland, through film, non-formal education and multimedia. The first stage of the project involved the making of a film which was launched in 2012 by the Lord Mayor of Dublin in the Irish Film Institute. The second stage of the project focuses on sharing the experiences of the young people seeking asylum, empowering them to become advocates for change and enabling them through workshops and training to share the message through non-formal education activities. 

The young people are learning how to articulate the challenges they encounter on a daily basis such as accommodation, access to education, religious beliefs, racism and mental health. They are using social media and multi-media to share these experiences and challenge some of the perceptions of asylum seekers that they believe exist in society. 
The project can be followed on Facebook – www.facebook.com/livingindependenceII and on Twitter @LIDVSI. 
Leadership Training Course Bulgaria
Five Irish volunteers and one staff member of the Teenage Programme took part in the Lead a Step to Inclusion Training Course which took place in Bulgaria in May. The Training Course involved thirty-four volunteers from all over Europe in a series of workshops to prepare them for their future roles as youth leaders in European Youth Exchanges.
Team-building activity for future leaders during the Lead a Step to Inclusion Training Course in Bulgaria in May

Preparation Weekend June Wicklow

Once again new participants of the Teenage Programme joined a 3-day preparation weekend in June, before taking part in European youth projects over July and August. The weekend trip took place in the YWCA building in Greystones, and involved twenty-four young people in a programme of team-building activities, workshops on VSI and an experience of volunteering with the Greystones Tidy Towns. 
Circus Rights for Roma Youth Exchange July Italy

Five young people and two group leaders joined other groups from Italy, France and Slovenia in the Citta Del’Utopia in Rome, for a ten day Youth Exchange exploring the rights of Roma people through the arts. The project, which took place in July, allowed the young people to engage in theatre of the oppressed workshops as a means of exploring human rights issues, while also taking part in group-building and intercultural activities. 
Connecting Communities Youth Exchange July Tipperary
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Group photo during the Connecting Communities Youth Exchange

The Connecting Communities Youth Exchange took place in Cloughjordan’s ecovillage in Co  Tipperary, and included twenty-four young people and a team of eight youthworkers, facilitators and volunteers from Hungary, Italy, Spain and Scotland.  The ten-day project included non-formal education workshops on the theme of community development, leadership and youth participation. The group also volunteered on Cloughjordan Community Farm and organised an intercultural event for the community. 

Migrations Youth Exchange August Tipperary

The Migrations Youth Exchange was a creative exploration of migration and identity with twenty-six young people from Serbia, Macedonia, Spain, France and Ireland. Many of the young people involved originally came from countries in Africa, Asia and Latin America and spent the ten days taking part in drama workshops. They also created music, dance and drama pieces which they performed for the local community at a final show. The project took place in Cloughjordan’s ecovillage in August. 

 Young people volunteering on the Cloughjordan Community Farm during the Connecting Communities Youth Exchange

European Voluntary Service (EVS) Short-term Projects Latvia and Ireland

EVS short-term projects are aimed towards young people with fewer opportunities. EVS offers the financial and personal support to allow young people to experience international volunteering for a period of 2 weeks – 2 months, before committing to a longer project. In 2013 Ireland sent one volunteer to a 2-week placement in Latvia, where they joined other young people in renovating a 
centre for young people in recovery from drug addictions. VSI also coordinated a placement for one young person from Italy on a month-long placement with Cloughjordan’s Community Farm. In preparation for these projects, one volunteer youth leader also attended a week-long training course in Latvia in May, on mentoring skills in the framework of EVS short-term. 
Youth in Action Programme Awards Brussels, Belgium

VSI’s Teenage Programme was shortlisted for the EU Youth in Action Awards which celebrates 25 years of European Youth Programmes.  The award ceremony took place in Brussels in May and was attended by Grace Walsh and Kate Fox an active volunteer. Kate was a participant on the 2009 Youth Exchange in Donegal which was nominated, and this year completed her training to become part of the youth leader team of the Teenage Programme.

YUWG Coordination Meeting 2013 Tipperary

VSI Ireland is an active member of SCI’s Youth Unemployment Working Group which aims to organise volunteering and peace education projects for young people with fewer opportunities. In March 2013, VSI hosted a number of delegates from the working group on a 5-day meeting. The meeting focused on the successes and failures of past projects, developing best practice common practice for future projects, and finding new ways to work together in the future. It took place in Cloughjordan’s ecovillage with a generous donation-in-kind from Django’s Hostel, Cloughjordan. 
Long Term Volunteering 

VSI enabled 8 volunteers to take part in long term voluntary service projects during 2012. Many of the projects came under the EU Youth Programme – European Voluntary Service (EVS) – which is open to 18-30 year olds and all costs are paid by the EU. 
VSI is a recognised sending organisation for the EVS programme. The Long Term Exchange Group of SCI publishes a vacancy list every two months (available from the VSI website) which gives details of projects in many European countries, North America and a smaller number in Africa, Asia or Latin America. There are many volunteer reports on the VSI web site from EVS volunteers.                    


VSI EVS volunteer Claire O’Neill making a snakes and ladders game to help kids with learning numbers in Kosovo 

VSI Long-term volunteers 2013 

	Name 
	Country 
	Host organisation Type of work/ 
	Programme

	Justin Bannon  
	Latvia
	Foundation Pievienotā Vērtība/ Youth work 
	EVS 

	Marian Mangaoang
	Slovenia
	Litija Youth Centre 


	EVS

	Avril Meehan
	Germany 
	Citizens of Europe /Active Citizenship and Education 
	EVS

	Paul Moloney 
	Moldova 
	Moldovan Institute for Human Rights
	EVS

	Claire O’Neill 
	Kosovo
	Balkan Sunflowers/ Enriching the Learning Center Experience 
	EVS

	David Roche 
	Kosovo
	Balkan Sunflowers/ Enriching the Learning Center Experience 
	EVS

	Niamh Scully 
	Greece 
	Archelon- The Sea Turtle Protection Society of Greece
	EVS

	Danny O’Sullivan
	Iceland
	SEEDS/Supporting international volunteers 
	EVS 

	John Villiers 
	Switzerland 
	Belfond Centre for Asylum Seekers
	SCI LTV 


VSI volunteers who completed their EVS in 2013: Ben Murray who volunteered with asylum seekers in Belgium, Gearoid Griffin who volunteered with elderly people in Italy and Cameron Murphy who volunteered at an ECO project Czech Republic. 
VSI placed 5 long-term volunteers from Germany, Ireland, Japan and Spain for 2 months at the Glebe House project in Northern Ireland during the summer. 
EVS in the VSI office


This February was a time of happy reunions as I returned to Dublin and the VSI office as an EVS volunteer working as a Placement Officer after my Erasmus Internship with VSI last year. My year has been busy with international SCI trainings, meetings and working groups and I really feel I’ve been given the possibility to impact the whole movement by being involved in creating common workcamp standards for example. I appreciate VSI giving me this opportunity. As an EVS volunteer I also attended trainings organised by Leargas and met some other volunteers coming to Ireland from other European countries. I really enjoyed both the trainings and meeting these people with whom I’ll keep in touch in the future for sure.  

It was really busy in the o ffice as well, of course. My main responsibility was placing volunteers especially on the 14 Irish projects including Child and Vulnerable Adults Protection Procedures. Together with Lorena Lampedechia and Emmet Griffin we ran two co-ordinator trainings to have co-ordinators on the Irish projects and in July I co-ordinated the new project in Grangebeg Camphill community in Kildare. The hectic summer months I spent outside of Dublin meeting the volunteers and opening and evaluating the projects. SCI is a peace organisation and after attending Peace Messenger trainings in the spring I ran sessions and workshops on peace with the international volunteers on the projects, which was really enlightening and rewarding.

I have really enjoyed my time with VSI in Dublin and it has been a significant period in my life. I have learned so much while having fun and enjoying myself meeting all the amazing people from around the world. I consider myself lucky to having had the opportunity to be here. I thank Tom, Helen, Grace and especially Catherine for all the support and help they’ve given me and wish VSI all the best for the future. 
VSI Coordinating organisation for EVS volunteers at Cloughjordan Community Farm 

Since February VSI has for the first time coordinated an EVS project in Ireland. Over this year we have supported Cloughjordan Community Farm to host 4 volunteers. This has been a learning experience for both organisations and we will continue the partnership next year. 

Thanks to the Cloughjordan Volunteer Support Team, the mentors and all the team in Cloughjordan, especially Tara Kirk continuous support throughout the project.  

Story from EVS Volunteer in Cloughjordan

The story about Cloughjordan started after my studies in Environmental Agrobiology. Finishing my studies in Spain made me realise that the practice work the universities offer to the students it’s not very good so I started looking for a place where I can really experience what I loved and what I’ve studied. I started looking for a place where I can go ‘woofing’ and Ireland was my first choice because of the similar mentality and values of the Irish and Spanish people. 

The other very important thing I was looking for, that brought me to Cloughjordan was living in community. I was a woofer in Cloughjordan for five months in total and after that the EVS project appeared as an opportunity to come back to this wonderful place. It was great to come back to Cloughjordan for many reasons,     the Farm had left an amazing impression - the hand work instead of using machines, the organic producing and biodynamics which I learned about here for the first time. The producers Pat and Kevin are also another reason that made me come back, their support and knowledge they share with us is very important for me. Almudena Urbieta
Volunteer group including VSI EVS volunteer Paul Moloney
Dublin Local Group 2013


The Dublin Local Group (DLG) of VSI undertakes to improve the living conditions of the elderly, disabled and marginalised living in Dublin. The work we undertake is normally referred to us by Vincent de Paul, Friends of the Elderly, Care Local and the Social Work Departments of Dublin City Council, the Health Service Executive and all hospitals in the Dublin City Area.    


We mainly try to help out in situations where the living standard of a person or family has fallen well below the general standard and where they are unable to help themselves because of their physical or financial situation. The type of work involves painting, wall papering, cleaning and some small repairs.

We meet each Saturday morning to carry out our work. We have a meeting after every job to discuss current issues and to visit new projects. We have volunteers from all parts of the world in our group (Singapore, Brazil, Moldava, France, America etc.)

We also have a healthy social programme with outings and other events. 

There are currently 13 active members in the DLG and we are pleased to have welcomed 4 new very committed volunteers in 2013.

So far this year we have received 43 requests for assistance. We have assessed 20 and undertaken and completed 14. Despite the fact that we took a full month and a half off during the summer and lost one of our skilled volunteers, DLG was able to sustain the same number of jobs as last year for which we are very proud. 


These projects have taken place all across the city and were very varied: it included work such as:

· Painting the living room/sitting room and kitchen in Dublin 1 for a teenager girl with cystic fibrosis
· Decluttering a house in Swords for a family of 6 with hoarding issues
· Designing and painting a mural in Dublin 7 for SPIRASI, a non-governmental organisation that works with asylum seekers, refugees and other disadvantaged migrant groups with special concern for survivors of torture.
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 SPIRAS Mural - before and after!
Our future objective for the group in 2014 is to recruit more volunteers and keep doing good necessary local work in a fun and enjoyable atmosphere.

More details on the group can be found on our website http://www.dublinlocalgroup.org/  or you can email us at dlg@dublinlocalgroup.org.
Youth Take the Lead International Training Seminar Glendalough, Co. Wicklow September 2013

In September 2013 Voluntary Service International, hosted a week-long international training seminar for youth leaders in the beautiful countryside setting of Glendalough Co. Wicklow. The training seminar brought together nearly 30 youth leaders from Ireland and many countries across Europe and the South Caucasus (Abkhazia and Georgia). This was a follow up to the Get Outdoors seminar held in 2013. This year the focus was on developing young people's leadership skills. In addition participants were able to learn how to create an international youth exchange within the EU Youth in Action programme.

The participants had the chance to take part in workshops, discussions and activities on the theme of the seminar and also to go on a study visit to an Outdoor Education Centre in Glendalough. The seminar also assisted the participants at developing new projects w ith each other in the coming years and two projects are already in the pipeline – a youth exchange in Ireland with a gender and arts theme and a planned volunteer project in Abkhazia in 2014 – the first ever! The project was funded through the EU Youth in Action programme.
Participants at a workshop during Youth Take the Lead 
Let’s Move the Market EU Project focussing on youth and employment

VSI is involved in an EU wide project focussing on youth and employment with partners from Belgium, Germany, Greece, Italy and Slovenia in 2013 and 2014. The project involves each partner hosting a study visit around the main themes of the project and a local youth initiative in which young people are enabled to organise a local seminar or event on the themes of the project. VSI will host the group in May 2014 and are planning a survey of VSI EVS volunteers as our local initiative. Kevin Sullivan and Tom Ryder took part in the initial seminar in Italy in June and Kevin also attended the study visit to Belgium in November. 
"I felt that this company was exceptional, full of helpful, kind-hearted people, I got some real friends there. During the camp we also talked a lot about our languages which was really interesting for me. I was pleased with the environment and the work was well-organized., I was happy to meet the other volunteers and it was nice to see how effectively we worked in the forest. After all, this camp was a great adventure, beside the work we had enough time to know the park better and visit the town."





Laura from Hungary at Killarney National Park








“I thoroughly enjoyed the preparation leading up to the festival and getting to know the local community. They were so welcoming to us all and were always there if we needed them. They really couldn't have done more for us. It was also amazing being part of such an amazing experience with special people who devote their lives to making the festival a memorable experience, whilst keeping their roots at the heart of it, not losing identity. The other volunteers were amazing to be around. There is such a diversity of culture and everyone was willing to share their lives. It was extremely well run and well organised. Everything was fantastic, thank you!”





Geraldine VSI volunteer at the Na Fir Bolg Festival Belgium








“I learnt a lot about Armenia's history and people. It gave me a great insight into the country, which would have been very difficult to achieve without such experience.”


VSI volunteer Lorena who volunteered on a heritage project, Armenia.





 “I learned first-hand about certain aspects of the conflict in the region particularly about how settlements are encroaching on Palestinian territory. Also day trips to cities like Ramallah and Hebron were of great interest and helped further my understanding of the conflict in these areas.” 





VSI volunteer Barry, Palestine





“I enjoyed the project immensely. I was also very lucky to be sharing a house with a great bunch of people. We all go on very well. The whole experience really couldn't have gone any better!”





VSI volunteer Carolann to Vietnam








“I really enjoyed being part of an international group of people. I most enjoyable part of the project was the people we met and what I learned about so many different cultures especially the Tanzanian people. I think the most beneficial thing that VSI Ireland can do is continue to ensure that volunteers are as prepared as they can be prior to going abroad.”





Therese VSI volunteer at Mwika School Project, Tanzania








“I really enjoyed living with so many people from many different parts of the world and to organise activities for the children and adults. It was very sad when we left after three weeks of immersion in the place!” 





VSI volunteer Cristina who volunteered on an Asylum Seeker Centre Project in Belgium








“Asylum seekers with degrees are better prepared for work. If we are allowed to study we can contribute better to society.” 





Participant








“I've been a part of the teenage program as a participant for the past five years. This year I took part in training in Bulgaria to become a leader and took a group too Cloughjordan in Tipperary. It was such a different experience to being a participant but I enjoyed it even more. It came with its challenge but overall I got to work with and support an amazing group of young people and help them get the most out of the experience the way so many leaders in the past have done for me.”





Kate Fox, Volunteer Youth Leader
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